

Rise Park Primary and Nursery School Acting Head Teacher: Mrs Natasha Kelly B.Ed.Hons Bestwood Park Drive West Rise Park Nottingham NG5 5EL

> Tel: 0115 915 3775 Fax: 0115 915 3776 admin@risepark.nottingham.sch.uk www.riseparkprimaryschool.co.uk

Dear Parents, Carers, Visitors and Volunteers,

As a result of the publications in Keeping Children Safe in Education 2016, we have developed an updated safeguarding policy. Following local authority and government guidance we are becoming even more robust in our procedures.

In doing so we have developed a new visitor's policy and have highlighted the need to be extra vigilant in regards to mobile phones and personal cameras.

As parents you know we welcome your support in many aspects of school life and value the partnership we have with you. This additional rigour is meant solely to protect the children in our care. The safeguarding policy can be found on the school website. All visitors to the school will be asked to read the Visitors Guidance document before signing in at the office.

If you are visiting school please ensure that your mobile phone is stored securely away from the children, for example in a zipped handbag. Phones can be stored in the school safe if you wish, however we can take no responsibility for your personal belongings. Please do not use your mobile phone alongside the children whilst on the school premises.

We have a growing number of pupils who, for their own protection and safety, are not allowed to have their photograph taken. Photographs of school events are not to be published on social media sites.

Thank you for your support. We hope this guidance is clear and further secures our safeguarding practice.

Mrs Natasha Kelly

Acting Head Teacher





















